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DATES TO REMEMBER
Term 4
19th Dec - Year 6 Graduation
20th Dec - Last day Term 4
                  -12.45pm - Assembly 
                 - 1.30 finish
Term 1 2024
30th Jan - First Day Term 1
2nd Feb - 3pm Assembly
16th Feb - Assembly
23rd Feb - Family Fun Night
1st Mar - Assembly
11th Mar - Labour Day holiday
12th Mar - STUDENT FREE DAY
13th-25rd Mar - NAPLAN test window
21st Mar - Harmony Day
22nd Mar - Ride 2 School Day
28th Mar - Last Day Term 1 - 
                   2.30pm finish
Term 2 2024
15th Apr - First day Term 2
25th Apr - ANZAC Day
10th June - King’s Birthday Holiday
28th June - Last day Term 2
Term 3 2024
15th July - First day Term 3
5th Aug - STUDENT FREE DAY
20th Sep - Last day Term 3 
Term 4 2024
7th Oct - First day Term 4
4th Nov - STUDENT FREE DAY
5th Nov - Melbourne Cup Day
20th Dec - Last day Term 4                  
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Twilight Market
The weather was kind to us and completed
the perfect night for the APPS Twilight Market
on Friday 1st December.  We have had such
amazing feedback about the market stall
holders, the available activities, the food
and drink options, as well as the outstanding
entertainment. A huge thank you goes out
to all involved - it really was a community of
contributors, but once again, a big shout out
to the main driver, Jane Bennetts. 



Thank you!!
We enjoyed lots of “thank you” food
this week. On Wednesday, we
organised a thank you morning tea for  
the amazing parents who have
supported our school - whether it be  
helping with an excursion or sitting on
School Council. Fiona Constable has
volunteered her time to run the PMP
program for our F/1 students every
week and Jo Taylor listens to our
children read - just to name a few!.
Thank you to all of our amazing
parents for all you do for our school!

Thank you!! (cont.)
On Tuesday, a group of APPS parents
very kindly put on a lunch for our
staff, to thank them for their support
of the children throughout the year.  
It was very much appreciated by
staff (and very delicious!!)

Community Engagement Team
We are incredibly lucky to have such an
amazing Community Engagement
Team. To express an interest in being
part of the team, or to make some
suggestions please email: 
janebennettsbrown@gmail.com

mailto:janebennettsbrown@gmail.com


Academic Extension Program
for 2024
We are very excited to announce that
our Academic Extension program for
Year 3-6 students will commence in
2024.  This will be made up of a
variety of different initiatives, one of
which will be working in partnership
with Melba College in 2024. This will
involve Melba staff and Melba high
ability Year 7 & 8 students working
with our extension students every
fortnight. From Term 1, numeracy will
be the focus.  A big thank you to Matt
Lee and Ben Hodgens at Melba
College for their work on this joint
project. 
We are determining eligibility based
on students results on PAT data. More
details about the program will be
available at the beginning of the 2024
school year. 

Parent Opinion Survey Data
Thank you to all of the parents who
completed the Parent Opinion Survey,
which is run by the Department of
Education each year.

Our survey results showed an increase
of parent satisfaction for the school,
which was great to see.

We always value parent feedback on
constantly strive for improvement to
ensure our students have the best
preparation for secondary school and
beyond. 

Some examples of our data indicated
positive results for:
                                                APPS   Similar Schools
Managing Bullying                94%          75%
School Pride/Confidence   100%         83%
Student Connectedness      93%         87%
School Communication       96%         80%
Promoting Positive Behav.   94%         86%
Student Voice                         78%         76%

The data also indicates areas for
growth, and we will use this to continue
to strengthen and improve as we move
into 2024.

Room Moves!
As you may have noticed, we have
started some room moves in the
preparation for 2024.  Our library will
be moving to the current Early Years
studio space, and the previous library
space will be our 2024 Foundation
Studio. All other year levels will be in
the new building.
 

End of Term Reports
The final touches are being put on the
Semester 2 reports for 2024 and will
be available on Compass early next
week.  Please look for the Compass
message to let you know that reports
are available.  

Class Placements for 2024
Students had the opportunity to meet
their 2024 teacher and experience
their new Studios this week.  Students
in Year 5 will have their class
confirmed next week. 



Student Leaders
Our students have been working on
their speeches, applying for student
leadership positions in 2024.  The
speeches were presented today, and
students participated in preferential
voting to determine the student
leadership team for 2024.  These
roles will be announced at assembly
next Wednesday. 

Successful applicants will be
required to sign a Code of Conduct
in order to take up these positions,
and will need to display a high
standard of behaviour in order to
maintain their role. 

We congratulate all students who
made speeches today - they were all
excellent, but unfortunately, we know
that some students will miss out. We
discussed the fact that experiencing
disappointment at this time is
entirely valid, talked about the
advantages  in taking a risk to apply,
and about strategies to bounce back
if the result did not go your way. 

Student Voice Leadership positions
will open at the beginning of the
2024 school year. 

Parking around our school
Please ensure that you are
observing the parking zones around
our school.  We know that parking
officers are active in our area, and
we ask our community to observe
the signage in order to avoid fines. 

Have a wonderful break!!
We would love to thank our fabulous
students and their families for a
highly successful 2023. In particular,
thank you to our fantastic
Community Engagement Team and
our parents who sit on School
Council.  I would also like to thank
our amazing APPS staff, who go
above and beyond to support our
students. And thank you to our
amazing cohort of students, who
are the reason we are all here!

We hope that you all have a
wonderful holiday (hopefully,
everyone gets a break at some
point) and we look forward to
seeing you in 2024!!

 



Transition Foundation 2024

On Tuesday our 2024 Foundation students came for their fourth, and final, transition session
for the year. They spent the morning engaged in all kinds of activities, reading stories and
creating some art in the art room. 

Afterwards, our amazing APPS staff and volunteers helped to put on a BBQ to welcome our
new families to the school. Special thanks to Fiona D, Laura A and Suzie S for cooking in the
heat! 

We are so excited to welcome some new families to our APPS community and look forward to
supporting our new Foundation students through their first year of school. 



From the Foundation to Level 2 Studio

At this time of year, it’s very easy to focus on receiving exciting gifts. Last week
we paused as a class to think about things in our lives that we’re grateful for.
Responses were beautifully varied, family, pets, friends, love and each other,
favourite old teddies and our school. We also enjoyed decorating our baubles
and shared our thoughts at assembly. 



From the 3/4 Studio

Our wonderful Year 3/4 students have been hard at work researching, creating
and budgeting for our 12 Days of Giving Project. We had had some amazing
donations of pre-loved toys, books and clothes and also bedding for animal
shelters. The cards and letters created for children in hospital and the elderly in
aged care are simply beautiful! We continue to be very proud of these kind and
caring future leaders.

 



From the 5/6 Studio 
On Thursday and Friday last week the 5/6 Studio embarked on their Big Day
Out. This was a day of activities and fun, followed by a sleepover and day of
camp activities at school on the Friday. We started the day by challenging
ourselves at with Rock Climbing at Hardrock in Nunawading. Thank you to the
parents who came to help us with belaying. We had lunch at Blackburn Lake
Reserve before heading for a session at Bounce in Blackburn. Afterwards we
went for some games at Timezone in Eastland. Upon returning to school, we
had pizza for dinner before settling down for a movie before bed. The following
day students embarked on a photo scavenger hunt and some other games
before having chips for lunch and going home after a big couple of days! 

 


















